A Day at Camp
Campers meet their counselors each day for check in.  We ask parents to check younger campers in and out. Older campers may check themselves in and out with written permission.
Throughout the day we play games, get outside time, and prepare for our performance.  Preparation could be practicing the play, getting costumes, or making a program.  We take breaks for a snack or lunch.
Our theatre is air conditioned and has five bathrooms and a water fountain.  We have a ramp and accessible seating in our theatre.
What should I bring?
We recommend bringing a bag and labelling all items with the camper’s name.  Campers should wear closed-toed shoes and comfortable clothing that they might get dirty outside.  Temperature can vary on different levels of our building, so layers are recommended.
Campers should bring a snack and a lunch for 4 hour long camps and at least a snack for 3 hour camps.
Campers should bring a reusable water bottle- we have a filtered water fountain everyone can use!
Since we do go outside, we recommend applying sunscreen and/or bug spray before camp.
The most important thing to bring is energy and a positive attitude!
What should I not bring?
Please leave electronic devices home.  Cell phones should be off and away during camps.
Can my camper work backstage?
Most of our camps are performance focused, and each camper is expected to participate in the performance.  Our Stage Crew Camp does not focus on a performance, but instead campers learn about the many backstage jobs in theatre.
What happens on performance day?
Most of our camps offer a performance or sharing on the last day of camp.  Specific performance details will be emailed to participants, but below is a general overview of costume needs and audience information. 
At this time masking is optional but encouraged for audience members, but our policies are subject to change at any time.
Magic of Disney:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Campers should come dressed in whatever they’d like to wear for the performance on Friday.  This can be fancy or Disney-themed or whatever they’d like as long as faces are not fully obstructed and they wear closed-toed shoes.  There is dancing and we don’t want any flying shoes!  
Family and special friends are welcome to come and watch the performance in our theatre.
Little Kids and Intermediate Kids on Stage:
Campers will get instructions on any special things to bring, but we generally ask all campers to wear a neutral (black, brown, or white) base of clothing and black or brown closed-toed shoes for the performance on Friday. 
Family and special friends are welcome to come and watch the performance in our theatre.
Kids on Stage:
Campers will get instructions on any special things to bring.
These performances take place in our theatre and are open to the community. Tickets will be available for purchase during the camp. 
Specialty camps (improv, scene study, voice for theatre, dance for theatre)
We will send an email with any special things to bring or color to wear.
Family and special friends are welcome to come and watch the sharing in our theatre.




